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Sayings of 2006 Big Sir, Jerry Hunter 

 
 
 
 
No Meeting in May! 
 
 

   May, 2006 

May is a special month in several ways. Every May we forego our normal 
luncheon so that we can show appreciation to our significant others at our La-
dies Day Spring Dinner Dance event.    It’s usually a very beautiful month 

because of all of the new spring growth in its abundant splendor on display for all of us 
to enjoy. May also gives us a chance to celebrate Mothers’ Day and to show or reflect on 
our appreciation to those great ladies of the past and present. 
 
I have a personal appreciation for May because I was married on May 10, 1997. I still 
vividly remember taking my then new wife to the Spring Luncheon that year. We asked 
the folks at the name tag table to change the name on her name tag to reflect that we were 
then married. Well, I guess the word traveled fast and we were recognized at that lunch-
eon for being the couple married the shortest length of time (two weeks).   
 
As of this writing, we are beginning to get some beautiful spring sunshine that is really 
welcome this year after all of the rain. People just seem to be in better moods with more 
energy and happiness now that we have the sunshine. I personally feel like I just came 
out of hibernation and need to get out and do things that I enjoy doing. I think I was start-
ing to have golf withdrawal symptoms just as the sun started coming out, and I was 
saved. Then, I did get out and played a round of golf and found out that I have a lot of 
work to do to get my game back in shape. At least, it feels so good just to be able to get 
out in the fresh air and get a little exercise and have fun with friends in the sunshine 
again. 
 
Well I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the Spring Dinner Dance, on the golf 
course or just out in the sunshine enjoying this great life we have. Have a happy May. 
 
Jerry Hunter 

An assistant piano player is needed as a back-up to 
our current pianist Bob Lake. Responsibilities consist 
of playing Happy Birthday and God Bless America at 
our monthly Branch 116 meetings in Bob’s absence. 
Please contact Little Sir Floyd Skelton (838-2515) if 
you are willing to help out. 

Piano Player Needed  
For Monthly Meetings 

 Trampas 
 Topics 

When you see 
these members, 
wish them a 
Happy Birthday! 
 
 
Aalders, Dudley 
Allen, Russell  
Bird, Francis  
Cabral, Wilfred 
Deisem, Harley 
Grant, Walker 
Grivas, Plato 
Hatton, Douglas 
Hicks, Gerald 
Kinser, Robert 
Kohut, George 
Maclay, John  
McClaughry, Darrell 
Miller, W. Arthur 
Robinson, Thomas 
Seaton, Donald 
Serafino, Albert  
Singleton, Robert 
Watanabe, Bob 
Zavattero, Albert 
 

May 
Birthdays 

Political Wisdom 

The inherent vice of capitalism is the unequal 
sharing of blessings; the inherent virtue of so-
cialism is the equal sharing of miseries.  
 
— Winston Churchill 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2006 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Ron Radakovich   939-4337 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers  Dick Thomson     944-1760  
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard       944-0742 
Historian  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Jerry Hunter 

376-4353 

Little SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Don Roberts 

672-7698 

Dick Chaffee 
932-5087 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Ron Domer 
838-8320 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Art Donaldson 
934-8391 
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The May meeting of "Sums In Retire-
ment" Investment Group will be held Wednesday, 
May 24,2006. The meeting will be at Mount Diablo 
Golf Course, Legends Grill Room located at the 
northern intersection of Hwy.#4 and Port Chicago 
highway, Concord.  
 
We meet for breakfast at any time after 7am and the 
meeting starts at 8am. All SIR and their guests are 
welcome and no reservations are required, you can 
order off the menu.  
 
We will be conducting an open discussion session re-
lating to how we can more effectively select winning 
Stocks. In a recent survey of our SIR members this 
was the number one topic that people want to discuss.  
Our Fellow SIR- DAVE MUNSON will make a 
presentation relating to a key Federal Reserve model 
used by many Investors in making Stock selection. It 
is an interesting method for anyone to take a look at 
in attempting to determine the direction of the Stock 
and Bond market. We will also examine Key areas 
and fundamentals to focus on when selecting a Stock. 
Members of the" Dollar Devils" will also discuss 
their Stock Selection methods.  
 
This will be an open discussion and we ask all attend-
ing to come with some of their ideas and suggestions 
for sound Investment selections. This should prove to 
be a very informative session and we should all gain 
some excellent knowledge on have to make future In-
vestments.  
 
If you have any questions or need additional informa-
tion, contact SIR Ben Smith (Br.#116) at 925-820-
5403 or e-mail bjsssmith@aol.com 

$ums In Retirement  

Ben Smith 

Bill Harrington  

April, 2006 
Sunshine Report 

Sorry to report that Dick Chaffee had a blockage in 
one of his arteries and had to have a stent inserted. 
He is home recuperating and hopes to be playing golf 
again in May or June.  

The Branch 116 Duplicate Bridge Group met at the 
Pleasant Hill Bridge Center on April 4th with 18 play-
ers. The team of Bill Sullivan/Oscar Krikorian came 
in 1st with a nice score of 85 ( 59 % ). Second place 
went to Lou Sandor/Terry Thomas with 78 points 
( 54 % ) and 3rd place to Art Donaldson/ Erne 
Sherne with 76 points ( 53 % ).  
 
April 11 saw 30 men gather for lunch and bridge at 
the Roundhill C.C. for what turned out to be a very 
low scoring day. Top score today was 4,710 points by 
Milt Greenstein, followed by Dick Chaffee (4,580 ), 
Art Donaldson (4,520 ), Monte Hall ( 4,000 ) and 
Ben Yeraka (3,850 ). Most days 4,710 points would-
n't make the top 5 scores. Only 1 small slam was bid 
and made by Bob Daily and Art Donaldson.  
 
On April 25th, our group met at Diablo C.C. We were 
one man short of our scheduled 28 players. Jai Yee 
was our high scorer for the day with 5,940 points , fol-
lowed by Gene Gould with 5,830 points, Bill Sulli-
van with 4,900, Bob Anderson with 4,820 and Roy 
Hedtke with 4,670. Small slams were bid and made 
by Jai Yee/Art Donaldson and Bill Sullivan/Dennis 
Perry. Lunch was an excellent halibut dish. 

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 

Jim Nachtweih  

Attendance 

Attendance at the April 17th meeting totaled 207 per-
sons. This includes 202 members, 1 speaker, and 4 
guests. There were 42 excused members and 12 un-
excused members. The unexcused members will be 
asked to pay for their missed lunch. 

Our Guest Speaker for April was 
Lois Grandi. She is founder and 
artistic director  of Playhouse 
West and the Playhouse West 
Academy. She said that Play-
house West was in negotiations 
with the City of Orinda to hold 

future performances in the new Library complex. 

Lois Grandi 
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TRAVEL– Carlos 
Xavier 
Pick up brochures, 
forms, etc., at the 
travel desk at the luncheons. Payment 
should be made to the travel agency ar-

ranging the event unless otherwise stated in the an-
nouncement.  

Local Trips 
May 26-29, 2006 

Sacramento Jazz Jubilee. SIR members can obtain dis-
count tickets to the 33rd Sacramento Jazz Jubilee. If you 
wish to attend, contact our Travel Chairman, Carlos Xa-
vier at 947-6756, to request tickets.   Prices and dates are 
as follows:  
Special Friday 1 pm to closing $25.00  
All Events (Four Days) $80.00  
Daily, Saturday or Sunday $34.00  
Monday Senior $9.00  
June 21, 2006 at 12:35 pm 

SIR Day at AT&T Park. Watch the SF Giants battle 
the AL Western Division Champions, Los Angeles An-
gels of Anaheim. Fred Stammen of Branch 171 has ar-
ranged for bus transportation from Moraga to this event. 
Cost for tickets and transportation is $65.00. Contact 
Fred at 283-1956. 

June 28, 2006  

Sacramento River Cats VS Fresno Grizzlies @ 11:35 
am. To order your tickets, please send payment to : 
River Cats Sir Day, Attention Robert Davis, 400 Ball-
park Drive, West Sacramento, Ca 95691. Price Senate 
Box $17 each, Delta Box $11 each. Order must be re-
ceived by May 31, 2006. Please indicate your name, Br 
#, address, phone # ,email address and number of tick-
ets. 

July 20 

River Rock Casino. Get on the party bus to the New 
River Rock Casino in Geyserville in the beautiful Alex-
ander Valley Wine Country. The package price of $24 
per person includes round-trip transportation and 5 hours 
of Las Vegas style gaming. Participants will get $20 
cash back at the casino! Contact Charlie Kiser, Branch 
146, at 274-1575. 

July 30, 2006  

Coastal Repertory Theatre at Half Moon Bay. Mati-
nee performance of "South Pacific". Hosted lunch at the 
Miramar beach Resort. Cost is $78 per person and pay-
ment is due June 25,2006. Coach departs from Heather 

Farms at 9:00 am and returns home at approximately 
6:00 pm. Hosted by Branch #8, Carl Raaka tel # 925-
254-0482. 

 

Overnight and Longer Travel 
May 7 - 18, 2006  

The Enchantment of Lake Michigan. A tour of Michi-
gan & Wisconsin including Holland, Mackinac Island, 
the Wisconsin Dells, Madison & Chicago. Trip includes 
round trip airfare from SFO to Detroit and return from 
Chicago. We will stay at first Class and deluxe hotels for 
eleven nights. Travel on deluxe air-conditioned motor-
coach throughout. Eleven hosted breakfasts, three hosted 
lunches and seven hosted     dinners. Includes all tips for 
restaurants, hotels, driver and guides.   Tour price is 
$2680 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob Hagler, 
Branch #8, at 934-7620. 

May 16-26, 2006 

Alaska Cruise via the Inside Passage  A 10 day cruise 
on the Regal Princess sailing round trip from San Fran-
cisco via the inside passage. Stops are at Ketchikan, Jun-
eau, Skagway and Victoria. All inclusive price from 
$1193 pp for an inside stateroom to $2043 pp for an 
oceanview room with balcony. The trip will be escorted 
by Carl Raaka. Contact Moraga Travel at 376-2700 for 
more details. 

May 20 - June 3, 2006 

Shamrocks to Thistles. A 15-day tour of Scotland and 
Ireland. Fly from San Francisco to Dublin, Ireland. 
Travel via deluxe motorcoach to cities such as Water-
ford, Killarney, Sligo, Glasgow, and Edinburgh. Trip 
includes round trip transfers to San Francisco airport and 
roundtrip airfare to Dublin. We will stay in First Class 
hotels with a daily breakfast buffet. Seven hosted din-
ners are included. All entrance fees and baggage han-
dling are included. Price is $3653 pp double occupancy. 
Contact Bob Spellman of Branch 146 at 925-934-8428. 

June 18-27, 2006.   

Nova Scotia and Prince Edward Island. This is a 10 
day customized tour of Nova Scotia, Prince Edward Is-
land and a touch of New Brunswick. The price is $2750 
pp double occupancy and includes: round trip airfare 
from San Francisco, superior first class hotels, American 
breakfast daily and 7 three-course dinners plus a fare-
well dinner in Halifax. Also, the tour is guided by a pro-
fessional tour director, travel is in a private deluxe coach 
and includes a Globus $10 million customer protection 
plan. Contact Carl Raaka, Branch 8 at 254-0482 or Mo-
raga Travel at 376-2700 and ask for Laura Wilson.  
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Travel (cont.) 

October 23—November 5, 2006 

Eastern Mediterranean and the Greek Isles. A 12 
night Greek Isles cruise sailing from Istanbul, Turkey 
to Athens, Greece on board Oceania Cruises’ Nautica. 
Ports of call in Turkey are Istanbul and Kusadasi. In 
Greece ports of call are Rhodes, Delos, Mykonos, 
Santorini, Katakolon, Corfu and Athens. There is also a 
stop in Croatia at Dubrovnik. Prices include airport 
transportation to SFO and roundtrip airfare to Istanbul, 
Turkey with a return from Athens, Greece. Prices begin 
at $3364 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob Hagler at 
934-7620. 

March 16-April 1, 2007  

The Best of Spain & Portugal. A 17 day tour featuring 
Madrid, Salamanca, Oporto, Lisbon, Seville, Costa del 
Sol, Mijas, Granada, Valencia and Barcelona. Tour 
price is $3675 per person. Includes round trip transfers 
to San Francisco airport, airfare to/from Madrid, all tips 
for drivers, guides and tour manager. Sponsored by 
Branch # 8, Bob Hagler. Brochures and application 
forms will be available at the luncheon meeting. If you 
need this sooner, please contact your branch travel 
chairman, Carlos Xavier. 

September 24-October 10, 2008  

SIR 50th Anniversary Cruise to Hawaii on board Ce-
lebrity's luxurious SUMMIT. Round trip from San 
Francisco to the four islands - Hawaii, Oahu, Kauai, 
Maui and Ensenada, Mexico. Cabin selection will be on 
a first-come first-serve basis. Contact your branch 
Travel Chairman - Carlos Xavier for further informa-
tion.  

Membership Summary 
for April, 2006 

Roland Scrivner           
Total Current Members  —   256  
This Month’s Inductees —  2 
Those in Interview Stage — 0 
Total in Process   —  4 
On Inactive Status  — 29 
Left the Branch  —  4 
Waiting for a Member Number —  2 
 

• Sheldon Lawrence #074 to Inactive #301, 
Health. 

•  Clarence (Mac) Miguel #102 Resigned, 
Health. 

 

Floyd Skelton, our Branch Webmaster has created 
several websites for our Branch. The addresses of 
these websites are as follows. Please bookmark them 
in your browser.  

Main Web Site - http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  

Golf - http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  

Trampas Topics - http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 

Branch 116 Website Addresses  

• John LeFevre #252 to Inactive #313 
• Alan Leighton Inactive #301 Resigned, Wife’s 

Health. 
• Charles McLaughlin #119 Resigned, Not fun 

anymore. 
• Stanley Crosby #314 Inactive, removed from 

list. Unable to contact. 
 
NEW MEMBERS INDUCTED ON  APRIL 17, 
2006 

 
Bob Conlon,   Barbara  
3061 Tahoe Pl.  
San Ramon, 94582  
968-1929  
Emery               
conlonrc@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dudley P Hattaway, 
Patricia 
2590 Fox Circle 
Walnut Creek, 94596 
935-4413 
Perkin-Elmer 
sqsailors@sbcglobal.net 
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The Smith’s and the Goff’s joined Branch 171’s Trip called “All Around LA.” 
Fred Stammen was the host. 

Our Motorcoach took us to at the Nixon Library Richard Nixon’s birth house is preserved at the Library 

We had lunch at Olivera Street in LA 

Next we visited the La Brea Tar Pits Our Tour Guide showed us some of the creatures re-
covered from the Tar Pits 

The next morning we visited the Getty Museum 

The Nixon Library had wonderful full size statues of 
famous world leaders. 

Souvenir shopping was always popular 
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All Around LA (cont.) 

The Getty Museum is surrounded by unusual gardens 

The original Boeing 707 that served as Air Force One  
is housed at the Reagan Library. 

We had lunch and shopped in Solvang We finished our trip with a wonderful dinner at the 
Madonna Inn. Thanks Fred Stammen for hosting this 

very special trip. 

A replica of the Oval Office is at the Library 

Next stop was the Ronald Reagan Library 

There were stunning views of LA from the Museum 

An Irish Pub named after Reagan was imported 
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March 25 saw 9 members of our Fishing Group at 
the Fishermen’s Friend Seminar at Lodi. Those at-
tending included Branch 8ers, John Hayes, Bill 
Hooy and Craig Walton as well as Terry Miller of 
Branch 116. This annual get-together features 
guides and equipment people, who give shrewd in-
sights into the latest techniques to fishermen coming 
from all over the area. And, despite the saying to the 
contrary, there was a free lunch!!!  
 
Ed “Rain Man” Dijkman led a trip to Collins Lake 
near Marysville in the first week in April. Again, 8 
members including Branch 116 members Bob Ol-
son and Terry Miller, and Branch 8 members Rich 
Bal, Ed Dijkman, Romano Gnusti, Bill Hooy and 
George Schulze. The weather reports were negative 
(at best), but fishermen are optimistic and went any-
way. We got some fishing in on Sunday (April 2) in 
the afternoon. After that the skies opened up and 
dropped 6 inches of rain, member 175, and another 
7 came down on Monday. The lake rapidly turned a 
deep chocolate color and visibility became nil. 
Sometimes the odds are too long. So, the trip was 
cut short by unanimous decision. Notwithstanding, 
highlights include great accommodations and won-
derful food. Rich Bal’s meat loaf, Terry Miller’s 
baby-back ribs, and George Schulze’s fruit salad.   
 
April 8 saw another group of 4 fishermen at the 
Glory Hole Seminar near Angel’s Camp. This also 
featured guides and equipment people, who inform 
on the latest and best, particularly insofar as Ko-
kanee/bass fishing is concerned. Along with the 
seminar, our fishermen took to the boats on New 
Melones Reservoir, which is nearby, for another 2 
days of fishing. Those attending enjoyed spectacular 
condo living (Al Brunner of Branch 19 has access) 
at his resort, great meals and some peak-aboo sun-
shine on the lake. Fishing was spotty (only 1 small 
rainbow caught), and cut short by rain but the trip 
otherwise was a great success.  
 
The Fishing Group’s annual “Day at the Races” was 
held on April 20 at Golden Gate Fields. Bob Olson 
of Branch 116 was Fishmaster. Some 55 SIRS and  

 
their wives and friends attended. This was the big-
gest turnout yet. As usual, the track named a race 
for our group and we left with great pictures of the 
winning jockey and members. There’s talk that we 
had several successful horse-pickers in the crowd 
and more than a few came home with some of the 
track’s money. We will leave it to their discretion as 
to who was in that category.  
 
As far as the next three months are concerned, the 
Group plans trips out of McAvoy’s to the Delta for 
stripers as conditions permit - Sal Costanza is Fish-
master; day trips to San Pablo Reservoir (to be ar-
ranged by members as conditions permit); possible 
trip to Lake Berryessa for bass - Harold Knudson 
is Fishmaster; trip to McSwain/McClure Reservoirs 
for trout on May 1-5, Al Brunner is Fishmaster; 
possible fly fishing trip to Pit River for trout on May 
7-12 - Don Mittelsteadt is Fishmaster; trip to Lake 
Almanor for trout on May 21-26 - Craig Walton/
Joe Karg are Fishmasters; trip to Bridgeport Reser-
voir on the eastern side of the Sierra in June (date to 
be set later), - Al Brunner is Fishmaster; trip to the 
American River for shad in June (date to be set later 
- Tom Hensley is Fishmaster: fly fishing trip to the 
Lower Sacramento River for trout on June 11-18 - 
Pete Gates is Fishmaster; social for families at the 
Irish Pub on June 14 - Bill Hooy/Ed Dijkman are 
Fishmasters; trip to Norden for trout - Tom Hensley 
is Fishmaster; trip to New Melones Reservoir for 
Kokanee on July 10-14 - Al Brunner is Fishmaster; 
trip to Davis Lake for trout (date to be set later); day 
trips to ocean for salmon (dates open) - Ed 
Dijkman is Fishmaster). There’s much more to 
come, so, “if you‚re not fishing you are not trying”. 
 
If you want to hear more, please attend one of our 
meetings on the 4th Thursday of the Month at the 
Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek 
Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in Con-
cord. Meetings start at 8:30 a.m. For further infor-
mation, please contact Terry Miller (Big Fish) 
(925-686-9298), Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Coor-
dinator)(925-785-7600) or Romano Gnusti 
(Treasurer/Secretary)(925-376-3313). All SIR mem-
bers and guests are welcome and encouraged to par-
ticipate in the fishing trips as well as attend the 
monthly meetings.   
 
 
 

Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 



 9 

Branch 116 Golfers  

David Geary 

• We play Diablo Creek on Monday 5/22. Deadline 
for payment is 5/5.  

• We play Reserve @ Spanos Park on Tuesday 5/30. 
Deadline for payment is 5/17. 

9 Hole Golf Group 

Dick Chaffee 

Seventeen golfers participated in the April 19th  9 hole 
tournament at Buchanan Fields on a warm, sunny day. 
Thanks to Will Cabral's clutch net birdie on the 9th 
hole, the team of Dick Chaffee, Will Cabral and Jai 
Yee won the team title by 1 stroke with a net 23. Will 
paced the team with 2 pars and the net birdie. 

Ernie Carson and Dick Chaffee tied for scoring hon-
ors with 36s followed by Doug Aalders with a 39. 
Closest to the Pin on hole 5 was won by Will Cabral 
with Ernie Carson second and Donald Cochrane 
third. 

On Wednesday, April 26, the SIR 9 hole Golf Club 
held its initial 9 hole tournament at Boundary Oak. 
Much thanks to Doug Aalders with an assist from 
Jim Nachtweih for coordinating this event. It was a 
beautiful golfing day and a successful event.  
 
Eleven SIRS participated in the 9-hole tournament and 
the results are in:  In a close contest, Team No. 3 
(Aalders, Nachtweih, Shader, and Stoll) came in 
first with a total averaged score of 55.75; with Team 
No. 2 (Cabral, Gee, Hull, and Kaplan) having 58.75; 
and Team No. 1 (Ostler, Daily, and Stralovich) with 
59.33.  

Leading scores were made by Bob Shader at 51, fol-
lowed by Cord Hull at 52 and Joe Stralovich/Doug 
Aalders tied with 54.  

We saved the company some golf balls by no one hit-
ting the green on Closest to the Pin Hole No.2. Better 
luck next time! 

Our next outing is at Pine Meadows on May 10. If 
want to play, you can sign up by calling the SIRS Golf 
Club Hot Line, 906-5355, or  calling Joe Ostler at 
930- 8857. 

Thursday, May 18 - "Online Investment Tools and 
Services" -- Ben Smith (Branch 116), chairman of the 
SIR Area 2 '$ums In Retirement Investment Group' 
will compare various on-line services with particular 
focus on AOL, Fidelity Investments, and Charles 
Schwab. A Q&A session will follow his presentation 
and attendees are encouraged to come with their com-
ments and experiences and contribute to the discus-
sion.  

Meetings of the SIR Area 2 Computer Users Group, 
and SIR Area 2 Digital Photography Group are held 
the 3rd Thursday of each month (except December) 
from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m., at the Social Hall of the Wal-
nut Creek United Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale 
Ave. (off N. Main, one block north of the Treat/Geary/
N. Main intersection). 

The Digital Photography Group meets the first month 
of each quarter (January, April, July, and September) 
and the Computer Group on the 2nd and 3rd months of 
each quarter. All SIR members are invited to attend 
these informative sessions. For more information 
please visit our web site at: http://www.sir-web.org/
computer 

Area 2 Computer User Group 

Floyd Skelton, Co- Chairman 
  838-2515  f.skelton@sbcglobal.net 

Dick Curry, Co- Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Phil Goff, Digital Photography 
Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

• We play Lone Tree on Monday 6/12. Deadline for 
payment is 6/1. 

• We play Tilden Park on Tuesday 6/20. Deadline for 
payment is 6/8. 

 
Thanks in advance, regards, David. 
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18 Hole Golf 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 
Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 

Al Zavattero 67 3 John Story 71 3 Troy Powell 64 3
Jim Clizbe 68 2 Dan Ghelfi 73 2 Al Serafino 66 2
Lon Randall 68 2 Walt Hagge 73 2 Pete Kallas 69 1

Jerry Hunter 73 2
Phil Jenkins 73 2

 Low Gross  Low Gross  Low Gross
Jim Clizbe 81 John Story 94 Troy Powell 93

Bill McCord 70 3 Phil Goff 70 3 Bob Vetro 72
Neil Schmidt 70 3 Al Hutchko 76 2 Alex Lutkus 73
David Geary 75 1 Walt Hagge 77 1 Joe Ostler 78
David Harris 75 1 John Story 77 1

Bob Testa 77 1
 Low Gross  Low Gross  Low Gross
Bill McCord 84 Al Hutchko 97 Alex Lutkus 100

Closest to: Hole #4 -Pat Tinguely, Troy Powell  ---  Hole #12 - David Harris, Troy Powell

Delta View - April 24, 2006 
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

Oakmoore - April 18, 2006
Rescheduled for July 5, 2006 due to muddy conditions

Boundary Oak - April 3, 2006
Cancelled - Rain

Closest to: Hole #2 - David Carlson, Lee Egbert  ---  Hole #12 - Steve Cherepy

Boundary Oak - April 10, 2006 
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
April 24, 2006 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2006 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and 
courses as well as detailed information on 
costs, payment information, deadlines, and 
special event facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handi-
caps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usu-
ally within a day or two of the event.  

 

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly 
following 18-hole events, and the monthly 
luncheon when most signups occur. This list-
ing will show who has signed-up for the next 
two Boundary Oak sessions, and whether 
they have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 

The Golf Website has Up to Date 
info on all Tournaments 

 
 

No Picture 
Available 

NAME POINTS NAME POINTS NAME POINTS

Harris, David C 14 Story, John 16 Serafino, Al 17
Meyer, Dirk 11 Robinson, Robbie 15 Powell, Troy 13
Randall, Lonny 10 Carlson, David 11 Lutkus, Alex 11
Schmidt, Neil 9 Goff, Phil 9 Arena, Matt 6
Crua, Frank 7 Ghelfi, Dan 8 Hemmelsbach,Bill 6
McCord, Bill 7 Jenkins, Phil 8 Vetro, Bob 6
Zavattero, Al 7 Chaffee, Dick 6 Kinser, Bob 5
Geary, David 6 Robertson, Conrad 5 Maclay, John 4
Domer, Ron 4 Hagge, Walt 3 Ostler, Joe 4
Smith, Ben 4 Hutchko, Al 3 Cuny, Chuck 3
Campbell, R 3 Contestable, Pat 2 Egbert, Lee 3
Eller, Tom 3 Hunter, Jerry 2 Kallas, Pete 3
Yasuda, Art 3 Schoen, Gary 2 Lockwood, Frank 2
Abbott, Mike 2 Testa, Bob 2 Aalders, Doug 1
Clizbe, Jim 1 McClaughry, Darrell 1 Stralovich, Joe 1

Socolich, Dick 1 Turrin, Art 1
Walden, Herman 1

        FLIGHT 1         FLIGHT 2         FLIGHT 3



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 6 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


